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Human Resources Report

The Board of Education was presented with o Human
Resources report, which detfailed information re|o+ing fo
staffing across the division during the October reqular
meeting. Here are some HgHigHs from the report:

LPSD employs just over 466 full fime equivalent
(FTE) stoff members.
The above total reflects 247 FTE teachers

The report also h\'gh\iglﬁed class sizes within LPSD

schools:
K-3 average size is 20.8
4-6 averoge size is 24.5
7-9 average size is 23.7
10-12 average size is 23.5
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After serving the L|oyc| minster
Public School Division for

eighi‘ Knighi‘
parﬁcipcﬁ'ed in her final Board

years, Yana
of Education meeting on Oct.
19. She is pici‘ured left with
Board of Education Chair

David Tl’\ompson.

Kids in the Know

Kids in the Know is the Canadian Centre
for Child Profection'’s inferactive safety
education program designed for students from

Kindergarten fo Grade 9. The purpose of the program
is fo help educators teach children and youth effective
personal safety strategies in an engaging, age-appropriate
and inferactive way that builds resiliency skills and
reduces their likelihood of victimization in the online and
offline world.

During the October Board of Education meeting,
trustees heard about this program, which is used in
thousands of schools across Canada. This resource will

soon be ufilized within LPSD schools.
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On Friday, Oct. 7,
the Lloydminster
Comprehensive High
School held its annual
Scholarship and Award
Celebration at the
Vic Juba Com munity
Theatre. The evening
was well attended with
many returning Grade 12
students, current students
and their families joining
the celebration.

- A summary of
scholarships and awards
is as follows:

- 101 Grade 10 honours
and distinction students
+ 98 Grade 11 honours
and distinction students
- Five Saskatchewan
pr’ofidency students with
a total of $2,000 was
awarded
» 50 scholarships were
awarded with a tofal

monetary value of

$50,000

- Eight scholarships were

awarded from Lakeland
College
- 35 Advanced
Placement (AP) students
who scored 3 or above
on the AP Exams
« Numerous Rutherford
Scholarships were
awarded

October, 2016

Transpor+a+ion Repori‘

At the regu\or Board meeting, frustees also received a report on
transportation in the division. Here are some higHigHs:

- Additional irﬁegrofed seats have been ordered and when installation is
comp|efed all Prekmdergorfen buses p|us spares will have 20 ieregroJred seafs
to accommodate the growing need within the program.

- On Sepf. 7-8, all LPSD School Bus Drivers porﬂdpof@d in providing our
e|emerﬁory school students with a SOFQW presentation. Students were also
given the opportfunity fo participate in a evacuation procedure

* Here is a summary the division's 23 student transportation vehicles:

Regular Routes - 13
Field Trip - 2

Spare - 6

Out of Commission - 2
Avery Van

LCHS Mini Bus

+ Each of our route buses comp|e+es six runs per doy/ which means there
are a fotal of 78 runs comp|e+ed in LPSD each dOy. Each run has an average
of eighf stops, which equ0|5 624 stops per doy or 48 stops per driver.

There are three buses dedicated towards our Prekindergorf@m
programming, which each comp|e+e four runs each per doy.

« When it comes to field trips, a total of 900 student trips were booked
outside of reqular route transportation in the 2015-16 school year. Of that
number, 250 were for curricular purposes, 121 were for extra-curricular, 241
was for Hockey Acodemy, 96 were for swimming lessons, 126 were for
ph\/sico\ education purposes at LCHS and Bishop ond Middle School. and
29 were booked for In Motion purposes.

Submissions and Feedback

To submit p%ofos or stories regordmg the Board of Education or an individual
Trustee in your school community, p|eose contact the L|oydmmsfer Public School
Division Communications Coordinator b\/ email at mo“ory.cbrkson@\psd.co.

We want this newsletter to be as informative and beneficiol as possib\e, o)
feedback on how we can improve is o|woys welcome.

Thanks for reading

Next Board Meeting scheduled for November 23, 2016
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